

CARINE SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL Minutes of the Parents and Citizens Association Inc General Meeting On Monday 9th May 2022

Present: Jenny Blair, Heidi Barnes, Sarah Pexton, Damian Shuttleworth, Diann McKenzie, Priscilla Sciano, Janine Vibert, Carlos Acuna, Sarneet Kohli, Ying Sun, Vicky Turner, Carla Christou, and Heather Branchi.

Apologies: Kerri Drage, Gloria Acuna

Minutes from previous meeting:

Accepted: Priscilla Sciano Seconded: Heidi Barnes

Business arising from previous meeting: Nil

Correspondence in: WACSSO Affiliation Invoice – attached to email

Correspondence out: Nil

Principal's Report:

- Website presentation will be made by Kerri Drage at the next P&C meeting
- Paul Dillon cost for 2022 is \$4122
- Toilets were previously discussed as something that the P&C could contribute to. Quotes for 9 toilet blocks around \$90,000 exact quotes to be provided.
- Good start to the term, happy to have a relaxation of COVID restrictions.
- Has been a high number of COVID positive cases post relaxation of rules.
- Reminder assemblies of appropriate behaviour and consequences.
- Toilets being monitored by teachers at break times.

Accepted: Diann McKenzie Seconded: Heidi Barnes

President's Report: Nil

Treasurer's Report:

Accepted: Priscilla Sciano Seconded: Sarneet Kohli

Election of Office Bearers:

Unfortunately, our elected secretary will not be able to take up the post. So, we are looking for new nominations for the position.

Secretary:

Nominee for Secretary Carla Christou

Seconded: Heather Branchi Accepted: Unanimously

General Business

Motion

The Carine P&C pay the WACSSO affiliation invoice of \$1,600.93 before June 30.

Moved: Janine Vibert Seconded: Ying Sun Passed: Unanimously

Children's Crossing

According to Russel Jackson from Stirling City council, all council work is complete and now it is with Main Roads Department. He expects this will be finished/ completed around May 20th. The next step will then be staffing. Janine to follow up.

Paul Dillon

As per the Principal's report the cost of Paul Dillon having Paul Dillon for 2022 is \$4122.

The invoice is \$622 more than the \$3500 amount already allocated for 2022.

Discussion held around the benefits of Paul Dillon presentations.

Motion for the extra amount will be put forward at the next meeting.

Toilet refurbishments

Does the P&C wish to contribute to the toilet refurbishment?

Discussion around the details of the refurbishment – floors will be linoleum covered, coating on walls, will look fully renovated and fresh.

Specified contractor has been used as per the regulations and requirements.

Photos of refurbishment passed around.

General feel is that the P&C would like to support the refurbishment, minus the one staff toilet in the canteen.

A motion will be put forward at the next meeting as well as an update on P&C funds available.

General

Q: Will the school recommend mask wearing?

No, the school follows government policy and there is no longer a requirement or recommendation to wear masks. However, students who wish to wear a mask are welcome to do so.

Q: How many year 7s expected for next year? Around 450 are expected. School is built for around 2,600 students.

Q; Is bicycle helmet wearing a school requirement or a state law? It's a state law.

Meeting finished at 8:08

Next Meeting: Monday 13th June